

September Meeting Highlights


Thirty-two Waterways members & guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the September 10th luncheon meeting.  Bill Porter conducted the meeting in Jack English’s absence.  The following guests were recognized:  Harry Bernardo of the Gateway Clipper Fleet and Joni Capelli of Goldsmith & Ogrodowski.  Our speakers:  Mark Carr and Errin Howard were also introduced.
Coast Guard News
CDR Wischmann reported on the following:
· A TWIC Implementation presentation is being discussed for the October Waterways Association luncheon.  The implementation deadline is the end of December.  Companies are encouraged to meet requirements by the deadline.

· The Barge Breakaway Seminar is scheduled for September 25th at the Floreffe Fire Hall.  Attendance and participation in this event is strong encouraged.
· The Area Maritime Subcommittee has completed and submitted the 5-year risk mitigation plan for the Port Security Grants.
Army Corps of Engineers
Richard Lockwood presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
The Corp will be working on eliminating the Navigation Report hard copies and strictly utilize electronic distribution.

Richard also presented Dick Ehringer with the Commander’s Award for Public Service in recognition of his exceptional public service to the Waterways industry.

National Weather Service
   
William Drzal presented the attached report. (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville reported on the following:

· Stan Caldwell from Senator Specter’s office was to have attended this luncheon and sends his regrets to the membership. Specifically, he wanted us to know that the Senate is beginning to draft WRDA 2008. If anyone has ideas for WRDA, please let Jim know. 

· The Port will be working with AEP on the RiverWork Discovery Program.  This program focuses on river industry orientation to children and also reaches the adults who bring the children to the events.  A River Discovery booth will be set up at Thursday’s Gateway Clipper docks in Station Square.  The Port will continue other such initiatives in an effort to expand audiences.

· The Port is working with Three River Marine in a workforce development program.  Any suggestions regarding this program should be submitted to Jim.

Navigation Committee Report
  
Michael Somales was unable to attend the meeting.  The following report was submitted and read at the meeting:
· The Waterways Action Plan/Fleeting Conference is being held in the basement cafeteria conference room of the Louisville Federal Building today, Wednesday, September 10, 2008.  The goal of this conference is to review and approve all suggested changes (i.e. navigational challenges in high water/hazardous conditions, contact information, etc.) to the Sector Ohio Valley Waterways Action Plan.

· The Pittsburgh/Huntington Joint Marine Incident Summit Meeting is scheduled for Friday September 12, 2008 at the Ohio River Museum in Marietta, Ohio.  Industry participation/attendance is vital towards the success of information communicated in these meetings.  Companies have the opportunity to view how other companies in the industry are handling different situations, allowing them to make improvements in navigational safety. These meetings are a beneficial, proactive measure to improve safety within the industry.  

· Work is currently being conducted under the existing Point Marion Bridge, Monongahela River Mile 89.8.  Penn Dot is conducting structural work under the bridge and therefore will be operating in the channel.  A crane barge will be operating in the channel from 0700 to 1430 Monday through Friday beginning August 20, 2008 through September 19, 2008.  The M/V Okan is on-scene and will be monitoring channel 13 & 16.  He is able to move equipment with one hour advanced notice.  There have been no navigational issues reported regarding this effort.

· Attendance is encouraged at the Barge Breakaway Seminar on Thursday September 25, 2008.  It is recommended that a list of attendees is developed and reviewed to identify companies that should be contacted and persuaded to attend.

Legislative Committee Report
Mark Devinney reported that no appropriations have been approved and it is anticipated that none will be approved by the end of the year.  Operations would run through a continuing resolution based on last year’s budget figures.  There is still concern regarding the issue of lockage fees to be reintroduced due to the trust fund solvency status.  Peter Stephaich confirmed that this is an item that would greatly impact our area and we must remain diligent.
Speaker

Mark Carr presented information regarding the Riverworks Discovery Program which promotes positive political and community action on behalf of the maritime community through education of children.  Information on this program can be found at www.riverworksdiscovery.org.

October Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for October 8, 2008 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. We are currently working on a TWIC presentation for this meeting.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, October 2nd if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
October 8, 2008 at Noon
Luncheon: 

Caesar Salad w/Mancini Croutons

Meat Lasagne al Forno w/Garlic Toast and freshly grated Parmesan Cheese

Green Beans Almandine

German Chocolate Cake
SPEAKER:  Representative from Deloitte Consulting/TWIC Implementation
Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, October 2nd to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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